























The Workforce Development Division will be responsible for the removal of training providers
and/or programs from the approved ETPL. Should a training provider be removed from the
approved list, the removal period will be for a minimum of two years and the provider may be
subject to repayment of any WIOA funds received during the period of noncompliance. Training
providers that have been removed from the ETPL will be afforded an appeal to the Acting Deputy
Secretary of Workforce Development within the Alabama Department of Commerce.

Training providers requesting an appeal of removal from the ETPL should provide a letter from
the signatory authority, a completed appeal form and detailed justification for retaining approval
including any supporting facts. The appeals package should be no more than five (5) pages and
should be sent to the Workforce Development Division, Attention ETPL Appeals.

A training provider may be placed in probationary status provided the training program or
programs approved for the ETPL fall below the minimum required completion rate and
employment rate after initial eligibility expires. The provider will be required to submit periodic
updates indicating improvements. Continued failure to meet or exceed the minimum standards
set by this policy will result in removal from the ETPL. Probationary status may not exceed one
year.

Potential training providers requesting an appeal of initial eligibility denial from the State’s ETPL
should provide a letter from the signatory authority, a completed appeal form and detailed
justification for approval including any supporting facts. The appeals package should be no more
than five (5) pages and should be sent to the Workforce Development Division, Attention ETPL
Appeals.

For specific information regarding local area appeals, contact the appropriate local workforce
development area.

NOTE: No Training Provider should establish a training program solely dependent upon providing
training funded with Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) funds. Training
programs should serve the general public and have enough capacity to also provide services to
WIOA-funded participants.
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